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AMESBURY SCHOOL COMMITTEE

SCHOOL COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES                                
AMESBURY HIGH SCHOOL

JUNE 12, 2013

[image: image2.bmp]
Present at 7:00 p.m. were Thatcher Kezer, Chair, Debra LaValley, Stanley Schwartz, Bonnie Schultz, Gale Hanshaw, Tom McGee, Michele S. Robinson, Superintendent of Schools and Liam Gallagher, Student Representative.
I.
CALL TO ORDER 

The Chair called the school committee meeting to order.  The Pledge of Allegiance was led by 
the SAC Representative, Liam Gallagher.
II.
COMMENTS BY VISITORS, DELEGATIONS

None.
III.
PRESENTATIONS

A.
Presentation on Retirement of Chief Mark Gagnon



Mayor Kezer presented Chief of Police, Mark D. Gagnon, with a gift


from the School Committee upon his retirement as a thank you for the 



positive working relationship between the Police Department and the



School Department during his years in Amesbury.


B.
Recognition of Girls Softball, Boys Track, Math Team and Cheerleaders



Mr. Gearin, Dean and Athletic Director, thanked the School Committee



for inviting the Amesbury Girls Softball Team, the Amesbury Cheer



Leaders, the Boys Track team and the Math Team.  Mr. Gearin invited



the coaches of these activities to speak and share their experiences with



these outstanding accomplishments.


C.
Elementary Level Summer Reading Lists


Cashman School Librarian, Mary Ann McGrath highlighted for the 


School Committee what students in grades K through 4 will be offered


as reading over the summer.



Middle School Summer Reading Lists



Interim Assistant Principal, Kathy Randall, spoke to the committee



about the reading offerings for each grade that students will complete



over the summer.  All reading lists are available on the School Department



website for parents and students to access.



Mr. Schwartz thanked the coaches who attended the meeting to



acknowledge the level of talent they have all enjoy this past year.



Ms. LaValley thanked those who prepared the reception that took



place prior to the meeting.
The Chair called for a five minute recess at 7:45 p.m. and called the meeting back to order at 7:50 p.m.
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IV.
 ADMINISTRATIVE REPORTS


A.
Assistant Superintendent’s Report


Ms. Farrell stated that she had been at a three day professional development


training in order to obtain her license as a certified public procurement



officer for the Amesbury Public Schools.  At this time the Assistant


Superintendent and Mr. Gearin are working on all fees.


B.
Superintendent’s Report



Dr. Robinson stated that the high school summer reading lists will be


presented at the school committee meeting on June 24th.  She said the



high school graduation was held inside due to the weather and it was



beautiful.  The Amesbury Academy held their graduation on Sunday



at the Holy Family Parish Hall.  She spoke about the senior’s dedication of



their yearbook to Middle School Assistant Principal Steven O’Connor.



Mr. O’Connor’s son read the dedication.



The Massachusetts Association of School Superintendents is working



with the Department of Elementary and Secondary Education with



regard to the number of mandates that are being issued and are coming


to the school departments too rapidly.  The District Determined Measures


are delayed 6 months and is partially due in September.  The student/



teacher surveys have been delayed for one year.



Mr. Schwartz asked if there will still be work done using the tools



put forth by the DESE and Dr. Robinson said yes.



Student Rep., Liam Gallagher, asked if the delay meant that student



input will not be used for this year or will be done all next year?


The Superintendent does not know as yet exactly how the DESE



will handle this portion of the evaluation tool.  Liam said that he



is in the Regional SAC and would support the DESE letting them



give their input into the evaluation tool for teachers.



The Rotary Teacher of the Year is Liz Morris of the Amesbury



Elementary School.





V.
COMMUNICATIONS

C.
Student Advisory Council – Liam Gallagher
Liam reported that no meeting has taken place since he last reported.
They are working on the plan to go to the middle school and talk
with the 8th graders about getting involved in co-curricular activities

as well as sports when they enter their freshman year.

Ms. LaValley acknowledged the successful Senior Week for the

2013 graduated seniors.  She said that two Japanese Maple Trees

were given by the graduates in honor of Elaine Blood, AHS

Secretary and Brad Ford, Operations Manager who both passed

away during the school year.  She also said that money had been
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given to the Miles for Mike fundraiser to honor Mike Farmer,

well known coach at the high school who is ill.
VI.
Items for Approval or Early Consideration

A.
1.
June 3rd School Committee Minutes will be voted on June 24th.

B.
Business


1.
FY14 Budget Discussion



The school committee discussed that the City Council 




FY14 budget has an allotment for the school department




of $915,000.  On June 18th the Council will hold the




Public Hearing on the budget and will vote after the public



hearing.  June 24th will be the next school committee meeting



after the Council votes.  The administration needs to




decide staff reductions as teachers need to be notified




no later than June 15th, despite the fact that budget development




will not be completed until after the school committee’s final




vote.  The meeting on Monday, June 24th will be a Finance 



Meeting of the Whole beginning at 5:00 p.m. followed by a 



short regular school committee meeting to take a vote and conduct




some other time sensitive items.



2.
Evaluation of the Superintendent of Schools




The Chair advised that the process last year remain




the same for this year.  The evaluation is based




on a rubric of scoring from 1, as the lowest and 4 as




the highest number of points per line item.

I.
Part One


Performance Areas



A.
School Committee Relations




McGee

3




Hanshaw
3




Schultz

4




Schwartz
3




LaValley
4




Hoyt

4




Kezer

4



B.
Community/Public Relations




McGee

3




Hanshaw
4




Schultz

4




Schwartz
3




LaValley
4




Hoyt

4




Kezer

3
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C.
Personnel Management




McGee

3




Hanshaw
3




Schultz

3




Schwartz
3




LaValley
3




Hoyt

3




Kezer

4



D.
Budget/Fiscal Management




McGee

3




Hanshaw
4




Schultz

2




Schwartz
3




LaValley
3




Hoyt

4




Kezer

4



E.
Facilities Management




McGee

3




Hanshaw
3




Schultz

3




Schwartz
3




LaValley
3




Hoyt

3




Kezer

4



F.
Instructional and Curriculum Management




McGee

3




Hanshaw
4




Schultz

3




Schwartz
3




LaValley
3




Hoyt

4




Kezer

4



G.
Management of Student Services




McGee

3




Hanshaw
3




Schultz

3




Schwartz
3




LaValley
3




Hoyt

3




Kezer

4
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H.
Comprehensive Planning




McGee

3




Hanshaw
4




Schultz

3




Schwartz
3




LaValley
3




Hoyt

3




Kezer

4



I.
Professional and Personal Growth and Management




McGee

3




Hanshaw
4




Schultz

4




Schwartz
3




LaValley
3




Hoyt

4




Kezer

4

Part II.

Progress Toward the Attainment of Goals

Goal 1.
Superintendent – Student Learning Goal:



Support Central Office (CO) administrators and building principals in their




work with teachers to improve curriculum alignment, instructional strategies,




student support and assessment.  Students will demonstrate an increased




growth in their understanding of math and literacy Common Core State




Standards as measured by the state Student Growth Percentiles, the state




accountability system and by locally determined measures.




McGee

3




Hanshaw
4




Schultz

3




Schwartz
3




LaValley
3




Hoyt

3




Kezer

4


Goal 2.
Professional Practice Goal:




Work with principals and other district leaders to ensure that meaningful




progress is made on critical district and school goals while overseeing




the implementation of the new Educator Evaluator Model.




McGee

3




Hanshaw
3




Schultz

3




Schwartz
3




LaValley
3




Hoyt

4




Kezer

4
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The Chair stated that all evaluations will be summarized into one document and will be

ready for the July 10, 2013 School Committee meeting.


C.
Warrants


1.
$130,251.24
    
(6/13/13)



Motion by Ms. LaValley, seconded by Ms. Hanshaw to approve the warrant dated 
June 13, 2013 in the amount of $130,251.24.  Unanimous, Yes.
VI.
INFORMATIONAL ITEMS

A.
Subcommittee Reports


1.
Budget/Finance Subcommittee – Mr. Schwartz



Mr. Schwartz stated that on Monday, June 24th there will be a




Finance Meeting of the Whole to discuss the FY14 budget



for a final vote on the budget at the following school committee mtg.




2.
Policy Subcommittee – Ms. Hanshaw
Ms. Hanshaw said that the policy subcommittee will be meeting
next Thursday, June 20th in the Superintendent’s office.



3.
Personnel Subcommittee – Mr. McGee



Mr. McGee reported that this subcommittee met this evening.



They discussed proposed changes/updates to the job description



for the position of Building Coordinator.  The last time it




was reviewed was July, 2005.  


Motion by Mr. McGee, seconded by Ms. LaValley to accept the revised job description

for the position of Building Coordinator.  Unanimous, Yes.




Mr. McGee also reported that the subcommittee discussed




the impact of budget reductions on personnel.  There was




discussion on the need to create a Side Letter of Agreement to




the Superintendent’s evaluation to change the due date to August.

VII.
FUTURE MEETINGS AND AGENDA ITEMS



1.
Review Academy MOU (8/5/13)



2.
District-wide Technology Overview (8/5/13)



3.
GLEC Director, Kim Oliveira (9/13)



4.
Special Education Facilitators
 (9/13)



5.
ASPEN/X2 Full Utilization Update (9/13)


6.
Request to Retire Athletic Jersey Numbers (8/5/13)



7.
Final Athletic Report (8/5/13)



8.
So. Hampton School Board (9/13)
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VIII.
PRESS CONFERENCE
 None.
IX.
EXECUTIVE SESSION


None.

Motion by Mr. Schwartz, seconded by Ms. Hanshaw, to adjourn the meeting at 8:55 p.m., Unanimous, Yes.






Respectfully Submitted,






Tom McGee, Secretary
Amesbury Public Schools Mission Statement

The Amesbury School District is unconditionally committed to every child, ensuring that all students experience success through the development of attitudes and skills necessary for lifelong learning by providing the highest quality staff, meaningful learning experiences, and a vitally involved community.
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